
AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 22nd day of August, 2022
  Present                                  Scott M. Manley, Deputy Supervisor
                                             Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
                                             Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman 
                                             Anthony R. LoBiondo, Councilman 
Also Present 

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 




Lisa M. Vance Ayers, Town Clerk

                                                     Rachel Vazquez, Deputy Town Clerk 
Absent                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor
Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA 
· Remove #9 Overlook Farm 
· Add New #9 Land Purchase from Orange County 

· Remove #12B Tax Certiorari 

· Add #14 Police Intermunicipal Agreement 
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT
     MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

     of $1,686,314.42 plus prior audit amount of 9,149.39 and an additional check for $1500.00 

     to Commissioner of Finance Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero
     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 
     Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
6. PUBLIC HEARING: Tree Preservation and Protection Law 
     Deputy Supervisor Manley asked Town Clerk Vance Ayers if all of the proper  

     postings and publications were completed. Town Clerk Vance Ayers said notice of this 
     meeting had been posted on the Town website since August 3, 2022 and in Town Hall    

     on August 3, 2022. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on August 11, 2022.
     This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
     Opening Public Hearing 

    MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to open the public hearing at 7:07pm

    Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 
    Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
    Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
   Town Attorney Mark Taylor introduced “A Local Law Adding Chapter 172 Entitled “Tree 

   Preservation and Protection” to the Code of the Town if Newburgh.
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     The Town Board of the Town of Newburgh finds that trees are unique, intrinsically significant  

     and valuable assets in and to the town. Due to their size, species and historic association and  

     ecology, they contribute significantly the health and general welfare of citizens of a 

     community. While allowing for reasonable improvement of land within the Town, it is the 

     policy of the Town to enhance the tree population and to maintain and protect, to the 

     greatest extent feasible, existing trees in the Town provides the following benefits to the 

     Town and it’s residents.  
1. Trees enhance the unique physical, historical and aesthetic character of the Town.

2. Trees aid in controlling stormwater run-off, stabilizing soil by preventing erosion, and sedimentation and replenishing ground water supplies.
3. Trees enhance air quality by removing carbon dioxide, generating oxygen and filtering air pollutants.

4. Trees reduce noise through buffering and screening 

5. Trees reduce energy consumption by providing shade and a windbreak effect. 

6. Trees enhance the habitat and food source for birds and other wildlife, which in turn controls insect populations and maintain balance of natura ecosystems. 

7. Trees enhance property values and create a desirable residential and commercial environment. 
8. Trees assist in the protection of water quality 

The Town Board recognizes that a certain amount of trees will be lost as an inevitable consequence of development within the Town. The Town Board has determined it to be in the best interest of the Town to protect and enhance the existing tree population to the greatest extent feasible and to replace tree which are lost due to development activities. 

The Town Board has determined that the adoption and implementation of a tree preservation local law will recognize and allow a property owner to develop his or her property in a reasonable manner while protecting the various benefits to the community which are provided through the protection and maintenance of trees within the Town, including, but not limited to the soil erosion and sedimentation, improve air quality, reduce noise pollution, energy conservation through natural insulation and shading, enhance property values, and the preservation and maintenance of the unique physical, historical and aesthetic character of the Town. 

Public Comments:  
John Gebhardt 48 Wintergreen Avenue- I’m also the Executive Director of the Quassaick Watershed Alliance and our group over the last years have planted approximately 1500 trees and shrub along the banks of The Quassaick River. Over the years we have seen lots of land cleared and left with no development happening. I’d like to commend members of the council and members of the Planning Board for their involvement with this law. I want to commend Parks and Recreation Commissioner James Presutti for all of his hard work and knowledge of forestry in making this law. There is one particular paragraph in this law that I am impressed with and it’s the section on Vernal Pools, this is where all the little critters and amphibians live. I am in favor of this law and ask that you please pass it. The forward actions you are taking now are commendable. Not many towns have done anything like this, good job. I ask again to please pass this law. 

John McGloughlin 1101 Maggie Road- I am also a member of the Quassaick Watershed Alliance. I worked on a project when I first moved here on Vernal Pools, it was some of the most gratifying work that I’ve done. For this to be included in this law is wonderful, most people do not know much about this. I’m also impressed with the section on Canopy Cover Tree. There are areas we are seeing cooking now and this is important. At this time, I ask that you pass this law.  
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Bill Fetter 29 Rockwood Drive- I have been in support of this law from the beginning. 
Will the applicant have to have a certified person overseeing the project?
Mark Taylor Town Attorney- Yes it will be a tree professional.
James Presutti- Yes it will be a professional Landscape Architect or Arborist and they must have two years of experience.  

Bill Fetter- The looking back period, how will you account for that? 
Mark Taylor - We can only go back so far for these requirements. We do not expect too many projects to be subject to this. This period would only apply if the applicant went to the Planning Board for approval but have not yet moved forward with the project or if they cleared land prior to approval. 
Bill Fetter- How will the new planting sites be selected?

Mark Taylor- We have Parkland Trust property, but if an applicant comes in with a reforesting plan, the town will certainly look at it. 

Bill Fetter- Are there any other towns using this same model? 

Mark Taylor- I think a few towns Westchester and Rockland counties. 

Bill Fetter- Well I’m in support of this law. 

Alberto Gilman Mid Hudson Times- Will larger companies such as Central Hudson or the NYS DEC be required to participate in the reforestation program? 
Mark Taylor- No we will not require Utility Companies or Government Agencies to replace trees. 
Patrick Hines- If those companies are requiring a permit to do the work, they would be coming in front of the Planning Board for approval. 

Councilman Paul Ruggiero – I would like to thank Jim for all your hard work and Mark for all your hard work on the legal end of things. This is a long time coming. I hope we can vote this through tonight, thank you.  
Councilwoman Greene – I want to thank the three gentlemen who came tonight who spoke and I thank you for your interest in the preserving the town. 
Commissioner of Parks and Recreation James Presutti – I want to thank everyone involved. Pat Hines of the Planning Board, Karen Arent our Planning Board Landscape Architect consultant. Mark Taylor has been phenomenal, he took what I gave to him and turned it into this law, thank you. 
Mark Taylor – We did receive a letter in support from our Planning Board and a recommendation from the Orange County Planning Board. The comments from the Orange County Planning Board are for a potential future action. It is not something that would delay the vote tonight. 
Close Public Hearing 
       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to close the public hearing at 7:26pm

       Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
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       Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
       Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
A. SEQR Designation

       MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Negative SEQR Designation
            Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene
           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
B. Adoption Of Local Law “Tree Preservation and Protection”
       MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the adoption of Local Law # 3 of 
     2022 adding chapter 172 Entitled “Tree Preservation and Protection” to the code of the 

     Town of Newburgh. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene
           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 
            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
     7.  PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law Amending Chapter 104 “Schedule of Fees” 
          Deputy Supervisor Manley asked Town Clerk Vance Ayers if all of the proper  

          postings and publications were completed. Town Clerk Vance Ayers said notice of this 
          meeting had been posted on the Town website since August 3, 2022 and in Town Hall    

          on August 3, 2022. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on August 11, 2022.

          This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
         Open Public Hearing 
         MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to open the public hearing at 7:28pm

         Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes;   

         Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
         Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
         Town Attorney Mark Taylor presented a resolution for proposed Local Law #4 of 2022 

         Amending Chapter 104 Entitled “Schedule of Fees” of the Town of Newburgh Municipal 

         Code: Tree Preservation Plan Application fees to the Town Board 
        This local law would amend the provisions of the Municipal Code’s Schedule of Fees 

        chapter to provide for an application fee of $200 for applications for tree preservation plan 

        approvals to the Planning Board and to set an initial escrow charge requirement for 

        Planning Board consultant cost of $500 for sites 1 acre or less in size and $1,000 for sites 

        over one acre in size.

       Public Comments:

      ** No Public Comments **

      Close Public Hearing 
       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to close the public hearing at 7:30pm

       Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
       Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
       Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
       Adoption of Local Law “Schedule of Fees”
       MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the adoption of Local Law #4 of 2022 

       amending Chapter 104 Entitled “Schedule of Fees” of the Town of Newburgh Municipal 

       code: Tree Preservation Plan Application Fees. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo
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        VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

         Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

         Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

 8. Public Hearing: Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District 
      Deputy Supervisor Manley asked Town Clerk Vance Ayers if all of the proper  

      postings and publications were completed. Town Clerk Vance Ayers said notice of this 
      meeting had been posted on the Town website since August 9, 2022 and in Town Hall    

      on August 9, 2022. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on August 11, 2022.

     This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
         Open Public Hearing 

         MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to open the public hearing at 7:31pm

         Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes;   

         Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
         Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
         Town Attorney Mark Taylor presented a Public Interest Order in the Matter of The 

         Increase and Improvements of the Facilities of the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District 
         (Meadow Hill Sewer Remediation Project) in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, 

         New York. 

         A map, plan and report, including an estimate of cost, relating to the increase and 

         improvement of the facilities of the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District in the 

         Town of Newburgh, New York being the rehabilitation of existing sewer mains and 
         manholes by trenchless relining to mitigate inflow and infiltration from entering the 
         sewer system and improvements to appurtenant facilities throughout the Meadow Hill 
         area within the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District, including original furnishings, 
         equipment, machinery, apparatus, appurtenances and incidental improvements and 

         expenses in connection with (Meadow Hill Sewer Remediation Project) at a maximum 

         estimated cost of $2,508,750.    
        Public Comments:

         **No Public Comments**         

     A. Public Interest Order
          MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the public interest order in the 

         matter of the increase and improvement of the facilities of the Crossroads Consolidated 

         Sewer District (Meadow Hill Sewer Remediation project) Motion seconded by 
         Councilwoman Greene VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

          Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

          Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

    B. Bond Resolution
          MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve Bond Resolution authorizing the 

         issuance of $2,508,750 Bonds of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York to 

         pay the cost of the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District (Meadow Hill Sewer  

         Remediation Project) in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York 

         Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
         Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
         Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
     9. Land Purchase from Orange County            
         Town Attorney Mark Taylor presented a Resolution for the Town Board to adopt a 

         Negative Declaration for the Proposed Acquisition by the Town of Newburgh for Town and 
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        Highway Purposes of the property designated on the Tax Map as Section 75 Block 1 Lot  

         4.12. 

     A. SEQR Designation
     MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Negative SEQR Designation 

     Resolution. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero
         VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

          Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

          Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

     B. Resolution Authorizing Purchase of Vacant Real Property
          Town Attorney Mark Taylor presented a Resolution for approval to the Town Board 

          authorizing the purchase of Vacant Real Property for the Town and Highway purposes and 

          expenditure of Town and Highway Surplus Funds. Property Designated on the Tax Map as 

          Section 75 Block 1 Lot 4.12; Deed Sale Purchase from Orange County. The total land  

          purchase is $15,000 with an additional $5,000 for closing costs. $10,000 will be taken  
          from each fund to cover the cost. 
         MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the Resolution authorizing the 

         purchase of Vacant Real Property for the Town and Highway purposes and 

         expenditure of Town and Highway Surplus Funds. Property Designated on the Tax Map as 

         Section 75 Block 1 Lot 4.12; Deed Sale Purchase from Orange County. The total land  

         purchase is $15,000 with an additional $5,000 for closing costs. $10,000 will be taken  

         from each fund to cover the cost. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene
        VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

         Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

         Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

10. RECREATION:

       A. Coldenham Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary Trolley Request       

            James Presutti Commissioner or Parks and Recreation presented a letter from 

            Coldenham Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary requesting the use of the trolley for the 

            Montgomery Day Parade scheduled for Saturday September 10, 2022.   
         MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the use of the trolley by the 

       Coldenham Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary on September 10, 2022.
       Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
       Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
       Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
       i. Painting Desmond House 
          James Presutti Commissioner of Parks and Recreation addressed the Town Board 

          regarding the Painting of The Desmond House. The painting of the exterior of the 
          Desmond House and Generator building is long overdue for preservation and 
          environmental reasons. The paint currently contains lead; these structures need to have   

          the loose paint removed and painted with a prime sealer. MHE Engineering has gone out 

          to bid twice for the Town to obtain a contractor to perform this work. Initial bid was from 
          July 30, 2021 to August 17, 2021, no bids were received. Second bid was September 17, 
          2021, one bid packet pickup but they did not bid. The Town Clerks office but this on 
          Bidnet and the Newspapers. 
          Now that the bid has gone out twice with no bidders Mr. Presutti is suggesting to award 

          the contract to a qualified bidder. Mr. Presutti is seeking approval to hire the following 
          three vendors to perform the work. 
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      A. QUES&T (Quality Enviromental Solutions and Technologies Inc.) 

           QUES&T of Wappingers Falls, NY will oversee the removal of the loose paint and 
           application of the primer sealer. QUES&T is licensed in NYS to perform overseeing this  

           work with a price not to exceed $5,090.00. 
MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve QUES&T to oversee the removal of 
the loose paint and application of the primer sealer, with an amount not to exceed 
$5,090.00. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
ii. Beam Enterprises Inc. 

     Beam Enterprises Inc. of Chester, NY Licensed in New York State will remove loose lead paint 

     on the exterior of the building and install a primer and sealer. This work is subject to NYS 

     Prevailing Wages for a cost of $188,500.00, subject to of the contract by town attorney 

     insurance and other supporting documents.  
MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Beam Enterprises of Chester, NY to remove loose lead paint on the exterior of the building and install a primer and sealer with a cost of $188,500.00. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
iii. Day One
     Day One of Middlehope, NY will repair holes in soffits, porch ceiling, porch posts, window 

     trim, door trim and other paintable areas and three coats of paint. This work is subject to 

     NYS Prevailing Wages for $83,700.00, subject to review of the contract by the town attorney 

     insurance and other supporting documents.  

    MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve Day One of Middlehope, NY to repair 

    holes in soffits, porch ceiling, porch posts, window trim, door trim and other paintable areas 

    and three coats of paint with a cost of $83,700.00. Motion seconded by Councilwoman 

   Greene VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
    Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4   

    yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
C. 2022 Interfund Transfer
     James Presutti Commissioner of Parks and Recreation is having difficulty ordering a truck 
     with a plow attachment due to supply chain issues and will be unable to secure this purchase 
     in the current 2022 budget at $45,000 as appropriated.  After discussions with Ronald Clum 
     Town Accountant, he has suggested to do a budget transfer taking the allocated money 
     from our equipment line (A.7110.5200) and moving it to the interfund transfer lines 
     (A.9902.5900). James Presutti is seeking approval to transfer $45,000 from the General 
     Fund to the Capital Fund- General Equipment (H.9103) to secure the money to purchase this 

     piece of equipment in 2023.
     MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the transfer of $45,000 from the 

     General Fund to the Capital Fund- General Equipment (H.9103) to secure the money to 

     purchase this piece of equipment in 2023. Motion seconded by Councilwoman 
    Greene VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
     Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 
     Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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11. ANIMAL CONTROL:
       A. Flannery Animal Hospital 
            Tracey Carvell of Animal Control requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay 

            for veterinarian services from Flannery Animal Hospital for a total of $128.74, of which 

            all were for canine services. 

             MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the use of the T-94 account to pay 
            for veterinarian services from Flannery Animal Hospital for $128.74, of which all 
             were for canine services. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero
            Manley VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
             Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

             Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
    B. The Animal Rights Alliance (TARA) 
         Tracey Carvell of Animal Control requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for 

          veterinarian services from (TARA) The Animal Rights Alliance for a total of $156.00, of  

          which all were for feline services. 

         MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the use of the T-94 account to pay 
        for veterinarian services from (TARA) The Animal Rights Alliance for $156.00, of which         

         all were for feline services. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo
        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
         Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

         Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
 C. Middlehope Veterinary Hospital Invoice# 1
     Tracey Carvell of Animal Control requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for 

     veterinarian services from Middlehope Veterinary Hospital for $86.50, of which all were for 

     canine services. 

     MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the use of the T-94 account to pay for 

     veterinarian services from Middlehope Veterinary Hospital for $86.50, of which all 

     were for canine services. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
     Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

     Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
D. Middlehope Veterinary Hospital Invoice# 2
     Tracey Carvell of Animal Control requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for 

     veterinarian services from Middlehope Veterinary Hospital for $1,838.10, of which all were 

     for canine services.  Councilman Ruggiero noted that this bill is so high because a litter of 

     puppies had been rescued and brought in for veterinary care. 

    MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the use of the T-94 account to pay for 

    veterinarian services from Middlehope Veterinary Hospital for $1,838.10, of which all 

    were for canine services. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene
    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
    Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

    Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
E. Montgomery Veterinary Hospital 
    Tracey Carvell of Animal Control requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for 

     veterinarian services from Montgomery Veterinary Hospital for $153.48, of which all were 

     for canine services.  
     MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the use of the T-94 account to pay for 
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    veterinarian services from Montgomery Veterinary Hospital for $153.48, of which all 

     were for canine services. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
     Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

     Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
12. ASSESSOR: Increase Qualifying Senior Exemption
       Governor Hochul has signed into law the local option for municipalities to raise the income 

       level for the Senior Citizens Low Income exemption and the Disability exemption to 
       $50,000. Currently, the Town’s income ceiling for each exemption is $37,399. Molly Carhart 
       Sole Assessor for the Town is seeking approval to raise the current Senior Citizen’s Low 
       income exemption and the Disability exemption from the current amount of $37,399 to 
       $50,000.
       MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the authorization for the Town 
      Attorney to draft a resolution to increase the Senior Citizen’s Low income exemption and the 
       Disability exemption from the current amount of $37,399 to $50,000. Motion seconded by 
      Councilman LoBiondo VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

       Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
13. ENGINEERING:
       A. Water & Sewer GIS Mapping
             The Town Engineering and Water Distribution and Sewer Departments have solicited 

             qualifications from three engineering firms for the completion of GIS system mapping of 

             the water distribution and sewer collection systems. In addition, in conjunction with 
             Councilman Ruggiero, they have met with the firms to review their capabilities and 

             relevant experience in this area. Based on this, the Engineering department is 

             recommending that the Town Board meet with MJ Engineering and Land Surveying, P.C. 

             to review their experience and capabilities, and hear their approach to this critical Town 

             project.  
           The Town Board agreed to set up a Special Meeting to be announced 
       B. Authorize MHE Engineering to prepare Grant for Funding 
            EPA’s recent lead and copper Rule Revisions require all water systems to complete a 
            Lead Service Line (LSL) inventory by October 16, 2024. Funding from the Bipartisan 
            Infrastructure Law (BIL) can aid the Town of Newburgh in completing this necessary 

            inventory of water services.  The inventory must use one of the following four materials 

            classifications to describe the entire service line, including separate material  

            classifications for the water system-owned and customer-owned portions of each service 

            line where ownership is split: Lead, Galvanized requiring replacement (GRR), Non-lead 

            (or the actual material, such as copper or plastic), Lead status unknown service lines 

            (or unknown). 
            In order to be eligible for this funding, the project must be listed on the intended Use 

            Plan (IUP). The due date to list projects is August 31, 2022. A brief engineering report 

            is required to be submitted in conjunction with the IUP listing form.

           MHE Engineering recommends that the Town of Newburgh consider this opportunity to 

           receive funding for a necessary task the Tow will be required to complete. 
           MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve MHE Engineering to prepare a grant 

          For Lead Service Line Inventory funding, not to exceed $2,500.00. Motion seconded by 
          Councilwoman Greene VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 
           Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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       C. Tank Maintenance Contract
            Patrick Hines Engineering Representative presented a Memo to the Town Board.
            The Engineering and Water Departments are recommending that the town strongly 

            consider a bid for a Tank Maintenance Service Contract. The successful bidder will 

            undertake all maintenance responsibilities for the long- term maintenance of the Town’s  

            ten steel water storage tanks. (9 active, 1 out of service). 
           The services include annual inspections, pressure washing, sediment pump-outs, if 

           required, touch-up painting, overcoat painting and full coating replacement as necessary 

           to maintain and extend the useful life of the tanks. This approach is currently utilized by 
           several municipal water systems in New York State. 

          At this time the Engineering Department would like to recommend scheduling a special 

          meeting with the Town Board to discuss. 

         The Town Board has agreed to schedule a special meeting to be announced.   
14. Police Intermunicipal Agreement 
       The Town of Montgomery has entered into, or intends to enter into, a School Resource 

       Officer Agreement with the Valley Central School District, which obligates the Town, inter 
       alia, to provide School Resource Officers to certain schools within the District, including, as 

       relevant here, the East Coldenham Elementary School. This school is located within the 

       municipal boundaries of the Town of Newburgh and has requested that Montgomery 
       provide the School Resource Officer for East Coldenham Elementary School through the 
       Montgomery Police Department, Montgomery is willing to do so. 
        A. SEQR Designation
       MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the Negative SEQR Declaration
            Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 

            Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes;   

            Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
      B. Agreement with Town of Montgomery 
      MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the Intermunicipal agreement with 

      the Town of Montgomery to provide a School Resource Officer in the East Coldenham 

      Elementary School Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero VOTE:  Councilwoman 
      Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman 
      LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 
      1 absent.
15. EXECUTIVE SESSION: CSEA MOA
                MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to go into executive session at 8:10pm
             Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
             Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes;   

             Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

      MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to end Executive Session at 8:22 p.m.

      Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
      Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes;  

      Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.    
      Deputy Supervisor Manley said no action was taken during the Executive Session.
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      Deputy Supervisor Manley asked for a motion to approve an agreement between the Town 
      of Newburgh and the CSEA Town of Newburgh Unit Orange County Local 836 as follows. 
      In recognition of the unit members being on Town payroll at any time during the period of 

      March 16, 2020 through May 31, 2021, who are also on the town payroll as of August 8, 
      2022 shall be entitled to a $700.00 one-time bonus payment not in weekly increments.

      Any unit member on the payroll at anytime from March 16, 2020, through May 31, 2021, 
      and has since retired from the Town shall also be entitled to the one-time bonus. Any unit     

      member separated for a reason other than retirement shall not be entitled to the one-time 

      bonus. 
      This agreement shall not be considered precedent-setting and may not be used as evidence 

      of past practice. 

     MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the agreement between the Town 

     of Newburgh and the CSEA Town of Newburgh Unit Orange County Local 836
Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
16. ADJOURNMENT
             MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 p.m.
             Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero
      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
      Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

Lisa M. Vance Ayers 
Town Clerk
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